
 

 

Project Summary – April 7, 2025 

 

CTH VV (Silver Spring Drive)  

Westbound Bridge over Menomonee River B-67-085 

Waukesha County 

Project I.D. 2753-02-03/73 

 

 

Project Overview 

The existing bridge on CTH VV (Silver Spring Drive) over the Menomonee River is a three span 

concrete deck-girder structure.  The bridge was built in 1964.  A concrete overlay was 

constructed on the bridge deck in 1994.  The entire deck and railing system is in poor condition.   

The project scope is bridge rehabilitation primarily consisting of deck and railing replacement.  

Other portions of the bridge will be repaired.  The project will include new approach pavement 

and guardrail.  

The westbound bridge will be closed to traffic for the duration of the project.  Traffic will be 

diverted over the adjacent (eastbound) bridge.  There will be one travel lane in each direction on 

CTH VV at the project site.  The speed limit through the work zone will be lowered to 35 mph.  

The project design and construction will use both federal funds and county funds.  Design 

began in 2023 and construction begins April 7, 2025 through early fall.   

 

Anticipated Schedule  

 

Utility relocation - None 

Construction – April 7 through early fall. 

 

Project Contacts 

 

Kevin Yanny, P.E.      

Project Manager      

Waukesha County      

262-548-7740       

kyanny@waukeshacounty.gov    
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